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Welcome Back

By the time you all read this the summer holidays will mostly be behind us so we can look forward to some decent weather for a little while. Ah the smell of cut grass and the rustle of pac-a-macs! Sadly the Summer Celebration will be behind us when we said goodbye to all those friends that joined us on Mondays and Thursdays during the summer and have now returned to their own clubs to get down to some serious dancing. Thank you all for coming and look forward to seeing you any time you would like to visit.

Past events

Other events that have now gone are the AGM which this year was followed by a wonderful programme of dances, thanks to David Menzies. The new council is comprised of Bob Hunt as Vice President, Lis Bowden as Hon Secretary, Susie Birchall as Hon Treasurer, Jess Hunt, Sandy Lovelock, Rita Menzies, Margaret Anne Robertson, Barbara Meade, Mo Dalton, Julian Grayland and Tony McArthur. All the council would be very pleased to hear from you with any suggestions as to how we can help this organization to grow and prosper.
The sun shone for the Doddington walk, barbecue and dance hosted again by Mike and Elizabeth Leake with David Menzies and Donald McLean in charge of the barbecues under the watchful eye of Rita. David was in action in the evening as well as MC for the dance. A great big thank you to all concerned not forgetting Jack Ruler for organising all the walks and leading the long walk and Kate Penny for leading the short walk.

The walking wounded

Several dancers have been out of action recently. Lis Bowden broke a bone in her foot during the Cobtree Spring dance followed a few days later by Jan Day after someone stood on hers! Jean Armour was taken ill, also at the Cobtree dance, but thankfully was soon well enough to go off on her holidays whilst the Cobtree dance saw a welcome return to Paula Dyke after a serious illness and Heather Kelly after a leg injury. Vice President Bob Hunt has been out of action with an infected knee and Webmaster Julian has been suffering for quite a while with a pesky tendon injury. Best wishes for a speedy recovery for all and look forward to seeing you dancing again soon.

Other Injuries

Since the AGM we have had computer crashes from Lis, Julian and more recently with Tim. Always the first questions that everyone asks is “I hope you had it all backed up?” and of course the answers is **********! It can be quite devastating when your computer dies and it is only later when you realise what you have lost. Please remember to back everything up.

The Website

The website continues to expand and prosper. Thank you very much to all the MCs for getting their programmes to Julian. This is a great help to all the dancers and is very much appreciated. Programmes and cribs are also posted on the website for all the annual events as well.

A Wedding

Not something that happens terribly frequently in Scottish Dancing but very warm congratulations to Dr Cheryl Black and Mr Jay White who married at the Knowle in Higham on Thursday 7th August. Both are members of the association and have attended several Burns Nights and our 85th birthday party as well as attending on Tuesdays. It was a wonderful occasion and both the bride and groom scrubbed up very well with Jay in a kilt and Cheryl looking absolutely fantastic in her bridal gown. The train did prove a bit difficult for the Scottish dancing led by Harry Robertson and the Medway demo team. We were also treated to a display of highland dancing by Robyn Hackwell who still managed to make it look effortless after two years away from the competition circuit. Sadly she declined to perform an encore of the sword dance, can't think why!

Future Events

The Autumn Dance will be held at Rainham Mark Grammar School on Saturday 27th September 2008 dancing to the Caledonian Reelers with MCs Mo Dalton and Tim Bowden. Tickets are available now from Lis.

Our Halloween evening will be held again at St Mary's Island on Thursday 31st October with the St Andrews Night being held on Thursday 27th November and the Christmas Social on Thursday 18th December.

We thought we would hold our Hogmanay Party on the 31st December this year although we are still waiting to hear if the refurbishment of the St Georges Centre will be finished in time. Contingency plans are in place should the building work overrun. As if that could ever happen!

Our Burns Night on the 24th January 2009 will be the concluding event of our 85th birthday celebrations and will be at the Stanley Road Ballroom in Chatham. This will also be the 250th Anniversary of Rabbie Burns himself so we look forward to seeing you all there.

Beginners / Improvers / Tuesday Group

Whatever you would like to call it starts again on the first Tuesday in September i.e. 2/9/08 8.00-10.00pm in the small hall of the St Mary's Community Centre. We look forward to meeting first timers and also those who may have been dancing a while but would like to practice foot work and formations.

Monday Bredhurst

Bredhurst has again been in action all the way through the summer thanks to Ann Keeble and her merry team of MCs and tea makers. There is always space for more dancers and they would love to see you. 1.30 pm to 3.45 at Bredhurst Village Hall.

New Home wanted.

Some years ago the association acquired a set of cups and saucers. These now number 156 cups and 157 saucers. They take up a considerable amount of space and have not actually been used for quite a few years. The council have a mind to dispose of them to some deserving cause but before they do that would like to hear from anyone that :- a) feels they should not be disposed of and b) would therefore be able to store them for future MDCA use or  c) they can be disposed of and they can find them a good home. Please contact Tim as soon as possible but certainly by the 9th October please.
Finally

The Council look forward to continuing to provide the very best events for all the membership of the association, to meeting again all our friends from other groups and associations and to making even more friends in the new dancing season.
Enjoy Dancing

Tim Bowden September 2008
President

